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Following the IJF Congress in 2019, the Military and Police Commission has continued to promote 
judo through its values and principles in the Armed Forces and Police Structures, especially, in 
the countries that are members of the International Military Sport Council and International Police 
Sport Union.

The main activities developed by the members of the Military and Police Commission were 
international events organised by two of the most important military and police international sport 
organisations, CISM and USIP, as following:

World Military Games, Wuhan, China. Judo was one of the disciplines that was included in the 
event, which gathered 37 participating countries and a number of 300 athletes. The best women 
teams were the ones from China – gold, followed by France – silver, Brazil – bronze and France 
– bronze. The best men teams were the ones from Russia – gold, Brazil – silver and South Korea 
and France – bronze.

World Police Games, Milan, Italy, which had also judo as one of the disciplines. Unfortunately, due 
to the fact that the conditions of the competition didn’t meet the international judo requirements, 
the International Judo Federation did not recognize this event.
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Being present at the above mentioned events was beneficial for the activity of our commission, as 
we have had the possibility to meet with decision makers belonging to different organisations and 
had discussions with them on the possibility of initiating and developing a collaboration between 
their organisations and IJF, in view of the implementation of judo within the Armed Forces and 
Police Structures, in as many countries as possible.

Also, MPC focused on supporting the activity of those judoka who are employed in the Armed 
Forces and Police Structures and their social and professional integration at the end of their sport 
career and also increasing the worldwide visibility and awareness of judo. 
In this view, the military and police authorities should consider the three possibilities of signing the 
Protocol of cooperation, as following: 

1.	 Between the Ministry of Defence and / or the Ministry of Internal Affairs and the National 
Judo Federation; 

2.	 Between the Ministry of Defence and / or the Ministry of Internal Affairs and the International 
Judo Federation, in case that the national federation does not wish to be part of this project;

3.	 Between the Ministry of Defence and / or the Ministry of Internal Affairs and the National 
Judo Federation and the International Judo Federation.


